NATIONS' LEAGUE OF PENFRIENDS' NEW DELHI Minutes of the Last Meeting.

A meeting of the International Governing Council of the Nations' League of Penfriends was held on Friday the 25th Nov. '80' at 4.00 p.m. at the residence of Shri Radha Raman. The following members were present.

- Shri Jairamdas Daulatram,
- 2. Smt. Lakshmi Muzamdar,
- Smt. Ila Falchoudhuri, M.P.
- Smt. Ila Falence
 Shri Dev Raj Narang.
- Shri Laxmichand Roopchandani.

Appologies expressing their inability to attend the meeting were received from Sarvasri S. Roerich, M. Mujeeb, Hon'ble Ahmed Mohiuddin, Rajmata Kamalendumati Shah, M.F., Smt. Ammu Swaminathan and Raja Yograjsingh were duly recorded.

As the begining acondolence resolution expressing the Council's deep sorrow over the premature and sudden death of Dr. K.L. Shridharani, a member of the I.G.C. of NLP was passed by observing silence for a minute. It was further resolved that a letter expressing Council's sympathies, be sent to Smt. Sunderi Shridharani in her sad bereavement.

Condolence Resolution

"This meeting expresses its profound sorrow over the sudden & untimely death of one of its prominent members of the Governing Council, Dr. K.L. Shridharani and sends its heartfelt condolences to his wife Smt. Sunderi Shridharani and daughters on this sad bereavement".

Minutes of the last meeting were read and confirmed. Shri Radha Raman the gave detailed report of the progress made in connection with acquisition of land for the proposed 'Dr. Radhakrishnan-International Home' from W. H. & Supply Ministry. The Chairman of the Home's Committee Shri Jairamdas Daulatram assured the meeting that he would have a personal talk with Mr. K.C. Reddy, Minister concerned and get the matter expedited.

A brief report of other activities of NLP was also placed before the meeting. This followed acceptance of the audited accounts for 1959-60 and the Budget-Estimates for 1960-61 and 61-62. The vacant place caused by the sad demise of Dr. Shridharani was filled by electing Smt. Sunderi Shridharani.

It was suggested the move to acquire Foreign Advts. for our Official Publications be made and that next year on the occasion of our President's birthday. a special Issue of the Journal 'Penfriend' should be published and it should be named as 'Dr. Radhakrishnan-Number'. It should be mainly devoted to Dr. Radhakrishnan's Life and his achievements in the spheres of World Fellowship, Peace, Feace, Penfriendship, Art, Culture and Education etc. etc. and should be profusely illustrated. The articles on his manifold activities be secured from India and should also be invited from other countries to make the number successful from every point of view. Shri Jairamdas agreed to function as Chief Editor of the particular number and was assured whole hearted co-operation of everybody.

The meeting terminated with a vote of thanks to the Chair.

PRESIDENT.

10th Dec., 1960.

2

The Headquarters office of the Indian Council for Cultural Relations will close at Pataudi House on August 16th and will reopen on August 20th at Azad Bhavan, Indraprastha Estate, New Delhi-1.